
Daniel  R. Neumer

Administrator/Chief

Village  of  Chenequa

31275  W  County  Road  K

Chenequa,  WI53029

Posted  on March  20, 2020

Dear  Village  Residents,

We  have  received  numerous  inquiries  at  the  Chenequa  Police  Department  lately  pertaining  to

the  Wisconsin  National  Guard  mobilization.  A RUMOR  is running  on social  media  that  the  entire

nation  is going  to  be locked  down  for  at least  one  week  starting  on Monday  and  that  National

Guard  and  Army  troops  are  going  to  be deployed  to  stop  rioting  and  looting.  The  Department  of

Homeland  Security  reported  this  rumor  is FALSE. The  Wisconsin  National  Guard  is posturing  forces

to  ensure  it is ready  to  respond  to  potential  requests  for  assistance  from  other  state  agencies  or

communities,  if that  assistance  is requested.  Thus  far,  300  troops  have  been  mobilized  to  state

active  duty  with  the  purpose  of  assisting  with  healthcare  needs.

I would  like  to  assure  our  residents  that  the  Village  of  Chenequa  Police  Department,  Village  Hall,

and  LCFR have  not  sustained  any  staffing  shortages  and  has been  operating  as normal.  The  Village

of  Chenequa  is meeting  regularly  with  Lake  Country  Fire  & Rescue  Chief  Matthew  Fennig  to

maintain  the  most  current  information  on  COVID-19  with  respects  to  Waukesha  County  and  the

communities  LCFR services.

As a reminder,  please check the website,  www.chenequa.or@  for the

available.

Sincerely,

Daniel  R. Neumer

Village Administrator/Police  Chief

most  up to  date  information  that  is

(262)  367-2239  Fax  (262)  367-3341


